Solid Waste Committee

Meeting Minutes
September 1, 2010
attending: George Christopher, David Reinheimer, Dale Mosher, Tade Mahoney, Howard Solomon (recorder); Nicole Briand; David Berry


Tade Mahoney called the meeting to order at 6:35 p.m.


The minutes of the 4 August meeting were approved, as distributed.

A. Tade opened a discussion of David Reinheimer?s draft report on the recycling barn, which was presented at the 4 August meeting. There was agreement that the report would be attached to the final report document that we submit to the Selectboard.


David Reinheimer has talked with Bowdoinham property owners (e.g., Scott Libby and the Cumberland Glass Company) to get a sense of the cost of leasing new facilities. This information, along with David Berry?s offer to sell the current facilities to the town for $175,000, and Scott Libby?s proposal to lease his property (as indicated in a letter to the Selectboard dated 24 August), should be part of our report.  In order to establish a benchmark, we should investigate other possible leasing/sale options as well.


The Committee will seek clarity from the town manager regarding fire insurance on the present facility: in response to Dale Mosher?s query about the ability to get insurance on the building, David Berry reported that he carries a $100,000. policy currently and could increase that amount.

B. The next field trip, visiting recycling facilities in Lisbon and West Gardiner, will be on 2 October. WE?ll meet at the park and ride lot at 8:00 a.m.

C. Tade opened a discussion updating subcommittee activities.


Dale will get a rough draft on the program subcommittee (survey results; review ordinance; participation, barriers and education, evaluate annual data, costs, collection contracts, etc.) to the committee for the next meeting, with Howard?s help.


Discussing an ordinance regarding dumpsters will be a priority at the next meeting.


David Berry will distribute the annual Maine state municipal recycling reports before the next meeting.

D. Tade will invite Kathy Durgin-Leighton and Sam Morris (State Planning Office) to our October and November meetings, respectively.

E. Dale will meet with Richard Plummer regarding his thoughts on the current program.

F. Tade will get a  one-page preliminary report to Nicole for the 14 September Select Board meeting.

G.  Dave Berry will contact Pine Tree, regarding its solid waste/single stream program in Woolwich, and come up with some possible scenarios if, e.g., we had curbside pickup of recyclables, and we were to handle everything else. Tade urged us to identify a range of solid waste disposal alternatives (e.g., Pine Tree, other providers, etc.) as part of our report.

H. There was consensus that our final report would consist of the four subgroup reports (program, facility, alternatives, staff), with an introduction and conclusion added. We should provide comprehensive information and a range of alternatives to the selectboard, and not make specific recommendations unless we feel strongly about particular alternatives.


  The next meeting is scheduled for 6 October, 6:30 p.m. Agenda items will include a possible dumpster ordinance; preparing for the meeting with Sam Morris; the program subcommittee draft and Dale?s conversation with Richard Plummer; discussing a five year plan.


The meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m.
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